
Testimony of Randy Otting 

 

Q: Please state your name and your business address 

A: Randy J. Otting; 540 Minnesota Ave, Kansas City, Kansas 66101 

 

Q: What is your occupation? 

A: Director of Accounting for Kansas City Board of Public Utilities 

 

Q: What are your responsibilities relating to the current electric rate hearing, relating to the publication 

of notice and dissemination of information to the public? 

A: My responsibility is coordinating some of the rate hearing activities, including the publication of the 

Notice of Public Hearing and the gathering and dissemination of information.  In the matter of this 

rate hearing I am designated as the contact person for the public.   

 

Q: Please list the dates and places of publication of notice of public hearing 

A: March 10, 2023 Kansas City Star 

March 16, 2023 The Wyandotte Echo 

 

The Notice of Public Hearing and affidavits are on file with BPU and available for review upon 

request.  The affidavit of publication in the Kansas City Star was on March 10, 2023, which provided 

the 90 days notice required by statute.  This document is presented and filed as Exhibit BPU-1. 

 

Q. Were any Petitions for Intervention filed? 

A. Yes, I received a Petition for Intervention from Sierra Club on March 24, 2023.  Copies of the rate 

studies were emailed to their representative on March 21, 2023.  

 

Q. Did you notify past Intervenors? 

A: Yes, on March 9, 2023, a copy of the Public Hearing notice was emailed to past intervenors 

representative, along with the deadline date to file a Petition to Intervene.   In addition, copies of the 

rate studies were emailed to their representatives on March 21, 2023. 

 

 On April 30, 2023, a detailed presentation was planned for the Wholesale Water customer 

representatives and a question and answer session followed the presentation. 

 

Q. Does this conclude your written testimony? 

A: Yes, it does. 


